Geis is swinging his arms trying to get us tuned
up and on the beat. Tryouts are April 23rd and
finals are May 11th. In the past two years we've
made the finals, placing second in 1957.

At the present time we're also preparing for the
annual University of Illinois Mothers’ Day week-
end which is May 3. Many of the Brothers and
Postulants are haying their “Moms” visit us that
week-end. Some of the activities for this event
are banquets, the musical “Carousel”, tours of the
campus, teas, aquatic events and the overnight
stay here at the House for the visiting Mothers.

Other events soon to arrive are the Purdue Picnic,
April 27th, the Spring Formal May 9th, a Hayride
May 10th and a six hour House team bicycle race
for all the Fraternities.

On March 10th Phi Kappa elected its officers
for 1958-1959 with John T. Weisenberger, sopho-
more in Commerce from Oak Park heading the slate
as our new president. Other officers chosen were
Edward Blahous, vice president; Donald Molnar,
Ritual Officer; Richard Buesinger. Chaplain; George
Geis, Secretary; Robert Behnke, Sgt.-at-Arms; Wil-
liam Yontz, Chapter correspondent; and Charles
Mullett, executive committee member.

Changing from the present very fast pace of
social activity to the dragging pace of studying, the
Phi Kappa Crows will settle down only to let
their softball gloves and tuxes rest while the at-
mosphere of final exams overcome us beginning
May 27th.

In conclusion I might say that Phi Kappa here
at Champaign wishes each and every other Chapter
a promising Spring program with wonderful wea-
ther such as we've had here lately,

WitLiam YonTz



